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Dear Mr. Committee Chair,
I wish to inform you that the Working Group to Prepare the Draft American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples is engaged in pursuing the objectives of resolution AG/RES. 2294 (XXXVII-O/07), “American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples,” and, at this phase, the organization of the special meeting for reflection on that Draft Declaration, as follows:
a. Hold a special two-day meeting at OAS headquarters in September or October 2007 and before scheduling the Eleventh Meeting of Negotiations in the Quest for Points of Consensus, in order to engage in a process of reflection regarding the Draft American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples. The outcomes and recommendations of the two-day meeting of the Working Group will be presented the day after that meeting to a special meeting of the Permanent Council by the Chair of the Working Group and the leaders of the Indigenous Peoples’ Caucus. The Permanent Council will consider those recommendations on how to strengthen the negotiation process in the presence of representatives of the indigenous peoples;
b. Hold up to three meetings of negotiations of up to five days each, between October 2007 and March 2008, at least one of which shall be held at OAS headquarters;
c. Continue to take the appropriate measures to ensure continuing transparency of, and effective participation by representatives of indigenous peoples in, the negotiation meetings in the quest for points of consensus; and
However, since this resolution was adopted the world scenario as it pertains to indigenous issues has taken a drastic turn with the adoption of the United Nations Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples, on Thursday, September 13.  This circumstance has a strong and crucial impact on the course of the reflection process.
Ambassador Roberto Álvarez
Chair
Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs
Permanent Representative of the Dominican Republic to the OAS
Our first working group meeting, held on October 16, led to the immediate consensus that these days of reflection should include at least one specific day for examining the impact of the universal declaration on the process.
As Chair I have offered certain proposals for the Working Group’s consideration, and have openly invited comments.  Additionally, in order to bring about frank and brotherly communication we will need to eliminate relational barriers and seek a more cordial format for the meeting.
At present, we are pursuing a consensus on the dates.  The probable dates are November 26, 27, and 28, preceded by the traditional meeting of the caucus the weekend before, i.e., November 24 and 25.
I feel it is best to advise you of these circumstances, Mr. Ambassador, in your capacity as Chair of the CAJP, so that the members of the Committee you ably chair may be informed and may support the decision of the Working Group Chair.

I thank you.
Reynaldo Cuadros Anaya
Ambassador, Chair
Working Group to Prepare the Draft American
Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples
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